# ST JUDE'S

Newsletter Sunday 24 April 2022



## KIDS CAMP

Square One Winter for years 3-6 and will be held from 3-5 June, 2022 at Youthworks Conference Centres, Port Hacking.

We are so excited for our kids and leaders to attend this wonderful camp this year. Square One provides an opportunity for kids' ministry teams to go away with the kids and spend time in God's word together.

"Square One is important because it offers something unique," says camp co-ordinator Annemarie Rivers, "Churches send children and leaders, and so the discipleship continues on from the great work already happening week-in, week-out in each church community, at after-school kids' clubs and Sunday programs."

This great article from youthworks sums it all up "Camps are often times when children grow in confidence and resilience because they have the opportunity to do things on their own."

https://youthworks.net/articles/why-send-kids-to-camp

We invite kids in years 3-6 to come along, register now to ensure your spot, places are limited, To book please click <u>HERE</u>

# DIARY DATES

Friday 22- Sunday 24 April KYCK (Youth Convention Katoomba)

Thursday 28 April Connect Group Leaders meeting 7pm

Thursday 05 May Mothers Union 10am

Friday 6 May CMS Southern Highlands Lunch

Friday 27 May Take a Break & RMG Combined 10.30am

**3-5 June** Square One Camp, Port Hacking

Saturday 04 June Southern Highlands Women's Conference

## **THANKS**

A warm thank-you to all members of the St Judes staff and congregation for their thoughts, prayers and messages of condolence to Derani, myself, Kathryn and Sam following our recent bereavement. It has been of great comfort and support to us all. Kindly, Keith Withers





#### **PRAYER**

<u>Pray for</u> Judith Baxter, Catherine Job, Gordon Hopkins, Gladys Davids, Alan Key, Rosemary Thomas, Jenny Maffey, Dorothy Nesbitt (Sister-in-Law of Carmelo Venturini) and David Sutherland.

<u>Please pray for family of the following people who have died:</u> Audrey Hawkey, June Graham, Sarah Dasey, Ross Coventry Barter, Reg Marsh and Barry Mulvihill.

## MISSION PRAYER

#### Jack and Lill Harradine in Broken Hill.

- · Pray for Lill in Adelaide visiting her 8 grandchildren. They are getting over attacks of Covid. Lill has had a recent heart scare OK now.
- · Pray for the prison ministry. Covid and staff shortages make it very difficult for visitors to get in. Pray there will soon be easier entry for Jack to administer pastoral care.
- · Praise God for more people joining them in church. Pray specifically for Bonnie, her family and especially cousin Jo and Bonnie's son Christopher. Pray the Lord will open their eyes to understand the Gospel.
- · Pray for the revelation of the Gospel in Wilcannia. Jack has conducted more funerals there, mainly of young people.
- · Pray for Jack and Lill as they visit supporting churches in June, including St Jude's on 26 June.
- · Continue to pray that Jack and Lill's family will come to know the Lord.



### CARE

We encourage those of you who are experiencing challenging situations where Christian Care might be helpful, to contact Kate or the Church office. Our first point of Care is within our Connect Groups. However, for those not in a Connect Group, we'd love you to contact us, so we can pray for you and offer assistance where possible. Our desire is to Care for our members and reaching out is a very helpful step in order for us to love and care for our church family. kate@bowralanglican.org.au or office@bowralanglican.org.au 02 4862 4383

# **CONNECT & WELCOME!**

Are you new to St Jude's or are you a regular member who would like to update your details with us?

Please use this QR code to give us your details or use this link <a href="https://bit.ly/3FnBt0u">https://bit.ly/3FnBt0u</a>

Paper contact cards are also available in all services. We would love to have your details to keep in touch!



Scan this QR Code to give us your details

# FROM THE WARDENS

Offertories for March 2022 were \$57,143 compared to \$60,249 and a budget of \$65,000. This is a disappointing drop of 5% on last year.

Year to date to 31st March 2022 our offertories were \$182,487 compared to \$158,947 last year and a budget of \$194,000. While this is a good increase on last year our offertories will need to increase more to meet our budget.



## **DONATE**

#### **BBC Songs of Praise**

Do you have a BBC Songs of Praise DVD at home you no longer need? We'd love to resource our St Jude's members who reside in Aged Care with one of these. Please let Sarah Bull know sarah@bowralanglican.org.au if you have one to donate. Thanks so much!

## **OFFERTORY**

There are many ways to give at St Jude's: Credit card, paypal, cash and by direct debit.

The "tap" and go device for those that would like to give their offertory with a debit/credit card, similar to a square reader that you would have seen in shops. It gives you the option to tap and give your offertory easily with set amounts on your chosen card. Please try it if you normally give via cash.



### The easiest and most secure way to give is by regular online giving via direct debit:

Account Name: St Simon and St Jude's Anglican Church 8am Service BSB 082-476 Account Number 84-659-6063 9.30am Trad Service BSB 082-476 Account Number 84-659-6127 9.30am Aud Service BSB 082-476 Account Number 84-659-6194 4pm Trad service BSB: 082-476 Acct No: 50-956-2559 5.30pm Service BSB 082-476 Account Number 84-647-9289 PayPal. You are now also able to give via PayPal click <a href="https://example.com/here-to-go-straight-to-the-PayPal site">here-to-go-straight-to-the-PayPal site</a>.



PayPal: If you have a PayPal account use this QR code or you can give online <a href="https://bit.ly/33ESTEW">https://bit.ly/33ESTEW</a>

## STAFF

Senior Minister	Rev Dr Gavin Perkins	0425 287 249
Assistant Minister	Rev Graham Schultz	0439 298 518
Youth Minister	Rev Matt Jacobs	0422 084 571
Children's Minister	Mr Jaryd Hoffman	02 4862 4383
Care and Support Minister	Mrs Kate Pearse	0402 801 445
<b>Pastoral Visitation Assistant</b>	Mrs Sarah Bull	02 4862 4383
Organist & Classical Music	Dr Allan Beavis	0448 009 434
Safe Ministry Coordinator	Rev Dr Gavin Perkins	02 4862 4383
Office Manager	Ms Felicity Ray	02 4862 4383